Hampton City Schools
Video Programming Informational Notice
To the Deaf and Hard of Hearing
(Effective July 15, 2014)

The School Board of the City of Hampton seeks to ensure that video transmissions
produced by Hampton City Schools PEG Television (“PEG TV”) currently broadcast
on Cox Channel 46 and Verizon Channel 20 are accessible to individuals who are
deaf or hard of hearing.

Programming

Video transmission of Division events and Division-produced programing produced
by HCS staff at PEG TV and broadcast on Cox Channel 46 and Verizon Channel 20
(the “Programming”) is now available with closed captioning for the deaf and hard
of hearing. PEG TV broadcast of programs produced by other providers are not
closed-captioned.

The following Programming is available with closed captioning:

* Non-work session regular School Board meetings

* Wired In

* School Notes

¢ (itizen of the Month Luncheons

* The Digital Bridge

* High-Five Awards

* Special Programming, such as annual interviews of high school valedictorians
and salutatorians

Access/Accuracy Statement

The following methods of access are available for live and/or rebroadcast
programming;:

* C(Certified Sign Language interpreters providing interpreting of an
event/program, with the interpreter inserted on the video screen during live
and rebroadcast Programming. Interpreters with certifications acceptable by
the Virginia Board of Education will be deemed to provide accuracy sufficient
under this Notice.

* (losed Captioning of live and rebroadcast Programming. Accuracy will meet
industry standards to the fullest extent possible, exclusive of proper names.



